Selectmen's Meeting Monday, June 15, 1981

Present: Katherine Ring and Leslie MacNeil, Carol Straub of the Messinger, Betty Shaw

Brian Brown came to give a weekly report. Katherine askes what constituted a nuisance in regards to a dog. Brian explained how he has parked and listened to a dog bark for a long time with no apparent reason, this is a nuisance.

Building permits were signed and any and all business taken care of. Quiet night.

It was agreed that Jane Hill will work while secretary is on vacation from 9am till 12 noon and 7:30 to 9:30 on both Monday evenings (Vacation July 13 to July 26)